
On December 1st ten of our Grade 601 students participated in 

an English Reader Theatre Contest. The students practiced 

very hard, and delivered  a great performance. Our school is 

very proud of them, and we appreciate  all the time and 

effort they put into preparing for the competition. They     

should feel extremely proud of themselves!  A very big “THANK YOU” to teacher 

Lilly, Tiffany and Elaine who also helped teacher Jeanette.  

During the “English Corner” on a Thursday and Friday morning the Grade 1 

students have a lot of fun while learning many new and interesting things. Teacher 

Jeanette is very happy with the progress of the students, and she believes their 

enthusiasm is the secret. Teacher Iris, who assists teacher Jeanette in the morning, 

is a great help. Our principal often joins the class and this just confirms how much 

he cares. He is an amazing principal who shows a keen interest in his students.  

This year our students dressed up for Halloween and everyone had a good 

time. All the Grade 1 classes took part in the custom “Trick or Treat” and             

were given candy. 

English Conversation Classes are still offered to the staff of our school. Teacher 

Jeanette realizes that the teachers have very busy schedules, and appreciates that 

teachers take the time to attend her classes. 

During Week 9 and 10 the Grade 5 students had to make a Cup Holder, and    

we were pleasantly surprised with the end results. The students were very    

creative.  During Halloween week York, from Grade 501’s mother baked 

“Gingerbread Men” Cookies, and the students had to decorate them. The students 

loved doing this activity. And they shared them with staff   members. “Thank you 

Mommy for helping us!” 

Teacher Jeanette would like to wish all the students and their parents a        

wonderful CHINESE NEW YEAR! 

 

   


